FINAL MINUTES
Salem Parks and Recreation Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Date and Time:
Tuesday, August 15, 2017, 6:40 P.M.
Meeting Location:
Dining Room, 5 Broad St.
Members Present:
James Shea, Leslie Tuttle, Amy Everitt
Absent:
Bob Callahan, Chris Burke
Recorder:
Kathleen Fitzgerald
Meeting Called to Order
James Shea calls the meeting to order at 6:40 P.M. 

New Business
Approval of Minutes of the meeting on July 18, 2017.   Leslie Tuttle moves to approve with a couple of corrections.  Amy Everitt seconds.
First on the Agenda:

Adam Fitch from Zombie Walk.  This is the 9th year doing this and it is a family friendly event.  The walk will start at Collins Cove and end at Salem Common.  Adam stated that they have the necessary permits and has been signed off by Captain Stevens.  He also stated that they have the insurance binder and will send to Trish, and that they have two (2) to three (3) officers for the police detail.
A motion to approve the Zombie Walk Event made by Amy Everitt, seconded by Leslie Tuttle and unanimously passes.

Susan Lausier, North Shore Medical Center.  No show.
Ron Miano, Salem Youth Football.  He stated he submitted a permit request for use of the Willows for a pep rally and barbeque.  They are looking to have a simple barbeque with a DJ.  They are expecting between 100-150 people.  The date requested is August 26, 2017.
James Shea stated that one of the biggest issues at the Willows is cleaning up after hours and amplification.  He advised that if here is a DJ, the music must be kept down with speakers facing toward the ocean and not the neighborhood.  The hours requested were 10:00 A.M. to 7:00 P.M. but they are promoting the event from noon to 4, allowing time on the back end for clean-up and that they have committees in line for that.
Leslie Tuttle motions to approve, seconded by Amy Everitt and the motion passes unanimously.
Cynthia Johnson, Friend of NEC (North Shore Education Consortium).  She stated that they are looking to have a road race on December 10, 2017.  This will be the 6th year and advised that all funds from this event will go to benefit special education students.
James Shea inquired why if this entity is located in Beverly are they requesting the event be in Salem.  Cynthia advised that they have a partnership with Finz Restaurant and the event has always been in Salem.  The event will start at Derby Wharf, go up Lafayette Street to the entrance of Forest River and then back to Derby Wharf.
James Shea stated that Parks & Rec has no jurisdiction over use of streets and that their approval is not needed.  Cynthia stated that they have always had to do this.

Trish O’Brien advised that they will need the actual map of the event and advised that they have to go on the City Council’s Agenda for September.

James Shea asked about police detail, and also advised her to make sure to get in touch with the City Council.  Cynthia stated that they will have a police detail and ambulance.
A motion to approve the event is made by Leslie Tuttle, seconded by Amy Everitt, and unanimously passes.
Ace Gershfield (for Chris Masci), New England Open Markets.   Request was made for a beer garden during the Salem Food Truck Festival on September 30, 2017 and October 1, 2017.
James Shea inquired why they wanted a beer garden at this event and Gershfield stated that customers were asking for it.
He stated it would be an enclosed area and that there would be two (2) fencing barriers with ID required at the front entrance.  There would be security for the event and all have been trained in crowd control.  Patrons would purchase a bracelet with five (5) tabs on it (the maximum amount of beer to be purchased per day) and tabs would be removed as purchased.
James Shea stated that personally he thought five (5) tabs were too much.  Gershfield agreed to three tabs and would either have the order he placed revised for three, or remove two (2) tabs from each bracelet before selling them to patrons.  He also stated that they were fully insured.
James Shea expressed concern about event getting out of hand and people over-drinking and Trish O’Brien agreed that the event must be kept under control.  Shea also advised that police detail must be present at the tent at all times and Gershfield advised that it was assumed 2-3 officers would be needed.  He also inquired about clean-up and Gershfield advised that clean-up would take place each night after the event.  Shea stated that if the area was not cleaned up properly and city employees had to be sent to clean up, that New England Open Markets would be billed for this.
Amy Everitt motions to approve the event with two contingencies – appropriate police detail and three (3) beer limit per day.  Leslie Tuttle seconds, and the motion passes unanimously.
Old Business:

Ray Cruddas, President Salem Little League.  He stated again that the League would like to continue along the same terms as prior years concerning the lease and asked that anyone wanting to use the concession go through the League.  Trish O’Brien stated that anyone wanting to use it should go through her.  She also asked the status of the grant the League applied for and Cruddas stated they had not yet heard anything.
There was a discussion about financials and Trish O’Brien stated that the Treasurer’s Office was working on this and the July financials were not yet ready.
A motion to adjourn is made by Leslie Tuttle and seconded by Amy Everitt
The meeting ends at 7:14 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kathleen Fitzgerald, Recorder
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